[image: image1.png]USDA manis

= T
Development



 NEWS RELEASE
United States Department of Agriculture • Rural Development

200 Fourth Street SW • Federal Building, Room 210 • Huron, SD  57350
Phone: (605) 352-1100 • Fax: (605) 352-1146 • TDD: (605) 352-1147 • Web: http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/sd

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                           FOR INFORMATION CONTACT:
                                                                         Tammi Schone - (605) 352-1102 
PERSERVERANCE AND ENDURANCE PAY OFF 
FOR THIS HOMEOWNER
(Watertown, South Dakota – June 25, 2007)  Perseverance and endurance – these words best describe Eliza and Sky Moseley of Watertown, South Dakota.  They started inquiring into our rural housing program last May, 2006.  They had been renting for three years and desperately wanted a home of their own to raise their four children, ages 1, 2, 5 and 8 years.  Their rental home was way too small as the children were sharing bedrooms and they had landlord problems.  With very small, active children they were in need of a larger home.

Eliza works full time at Dakota Sioux Casino in the kitchen and Sky is a trainer at McDonalds in Watertown.  They had some credit issues to resolve first and then made the decision to take the first step and apply for a 502 Rural Development loan.

In February they applied for a HOAP grant which would give them a $4000 down payment.  However, since Sky is Native American, he also qualified for a $10,000 Native American Housing Initiative (NAHI) grant.  Since you can only have one or the other, they went with the NAHI grant to help with financing their home.

After searching for a home that would meet their needs, they wanted to sign a purchase agreement in March.  However, the sellers had defaulted on their loan and the mortgage company would not let them sign the purchase agreement until this was brought current.  After this unforeseen obstacle, the agreement was signed on March 29 and the reality of becoming a first-time homebuyer was another step closer.  The final closing took place on April 13, 2007.

The Moseley’s stated that “It feels good to be a new home owner.”    Each of the four children now has their own bedroom.  They are in the process of putting up a fence so that the children can enjoy a backyard without the parents fearing they will dart out onto the busy streets.   They also commented that Diane Byer, Rural Development Specialist in the Watertown, South Dakota office was very instrumental in helping to achieve their dream of becoming home owners.  She kept them informed of all aspects and options available through our housing program and kept them encouraged with positive feedback during the past year that it took to make this dream become a reality.  

If you are interested in learning more about USDA Rural Development programs, please contact the Watertown Rural Development Office at 605-886-8202, Ext. 4.  USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov. 
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